A   FLICKER   FROM   THE EMBERS
engaging in those extravagant monstrosities of turpitude
which habitually disgrace the French toward the close of
every century, His Eminence allowed nothing of war or
tumult to disturb the serene and strenuous performance
of his multifarious offices. In those horrid times, when
another or lesser man would have been paralysed, he re-
tired with superb dignity from Rome to Padua, whence he
continued to administer and govern not his own estates
only, but all the foreign dioceses and missions throughout
the world which were subject to Propaganda. And it was
here in Padua that he quietly found time to do a beautiful
and noble deed, by which alone, had he done nothing else,
he would have prepared for himself a more illustrious
name.
At this time, the College of Cardinals contained a certain
August Personage, an Englishman of paramount impor-
tance.
When, in the Revolution of 1688, King James II
Stewart had been driven from his kingdom of England by
the Prince of Orange, His Majesty took refuge in France.
His son Prince James, vulgarly called the Old Pretender,
unsuccessfully warred for his rights in 1715; and, on the
death of his father, assumed in exile his birthright with the
style, James III D.G. of Great Britain, France and Ireland
King F,D. King James III had two sons,—observe the ad-
mirable insouciant carriage of head on their medals as
boys. The elder, Prince Charles Edward, as Prince of
Wales, vulgarly called the Young Pretender, advanced his
father's claim to the crown of England by force of arms
iq, 1745. The result was the Massacre of Culloden Moor.
The younger, Prince Henry Benedict, he Duke of York,
was a priest. Hunted from France by Hanoverian diplo-
macy King James III found refuge in Rome, where, at
length, he died; the Prince of Wales succeeding him as
King Charles III. Prince Henry Benedict meanwhile rose
in ecclesiastical rank through the Cardinal-Bishopric of

